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A message from the Interim Chair, Dr. David Kerr  
Dear colleagues, alums, students, 

and friends, 

I am very pleased to have been 

asked by Dean Vogelmann to fill the 

Chair position on an interim basis as 

we conduct a national search for a 

new permanent Chair of Animal and  

Veterinary Sciences. As you know, 

our former Chair, Dr. André Wright, 

has relocated to the University of 

Arizona as Director of the School of 

Animal and Comparative Biomedical 

Sciences. We are all grateful for An-

dreõs leadership over the past five 

years. He has left us in a very strong 

position and we look forward to build-

ing on this foundation.  

And, building we will! Kicking it off 

first with a silver-plated sledgeham-

mer ceremony. You bet! Animal and 

Veterinary Sciences faculty, staff, 

and students participated in this 

òdemolition dayó ceremony at the 

UVM farm on February 3rd in prepa-

ration for a gold-plated shovel cere-

mony to be held April 15th to mark 

the beginning of construction of new 

dairy facilities at the Paul Miller Re-

search and Education Center. The 

landmark Fitzsimmons Arena will re-

main but the old free-stall and materni-

ty barns are to go. New facilities have 

been in the planning stage for quite 

some time, and now the work begins. 

What an exciting time for us all. The 

new facilities will include a new CREAM 

barn with milking parlor. The milking 

herd size will increase from 34 to 50, 

and this will go a long way to ensuring 

sustainability of the CREAM program 

that is now in its 26th year. In Phase III 

of the renovation, a new research barn 

will also be attached to the parlor so 

that researchers can conduct limited 

scale experiments with intensive sam-

ple collection. New construction will be 

completed over the summer such that 

the CREAM barn and parlor will be 

ready for the start of the Fall 2015 

semester.  

Other continuing initiatives at Animal 

and Veterinary Sciences include our 

winter break and summer travel cours-

es. Doug Watkin led 12 of our students 

on an òAlpaca Husbandryó course with 

Dr. Stuart White in Ecuador over winter 

break. This summer, Dr. Pat Erickson, 

plans to offer a second year of òThe 

Horseó where students travel to the 

Equine Rehabilitation Center at Mor-

risville State College, and to the Sara-

toga race track. This is in addition to 

her very popular òYou to the Zooó 

summer course. These are great 

courses to build upon our core pro-

gram and enhance student-animal 

interactions. 

Before you know it commencement 

will be upon us and I look forward to 

handing out degrees to the class of 

2015. Enjoy the rest of the semester  

and drop by the farm to watch us 

grow.  

All the best, 

David  
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Interim Chair Dr. David Kerr with his dog 

Jaxon 
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Making way for a new CREAM barn  

Site preparation for Phase 1 of a three-

phase, $10 million upgrade of the UVM 

Miller Farm on Spear Street has begun. 

This consists of ground preparation 

and demolition of the free stall barn, 

the structure that faces Spear Street. 

Actual construction of a new 13,176 

square foot teaching barn and milking 

parlor will begin later this spring when 

the weather warms.  

The College of Agriculture and Life Sci-

ences (CALS) held a press briefing on 

February 3rd at the Miller Farm to mark 

the initiation of the long-awaited reno-

vation. Tom Vogelmann, Dean of CALS, 

spoke about the exciting and essential 

facility improvements which will replace 

worn, out-moded buildings with state- 

of-the-art farm facilities designed to 

serve the College's teaching, research 

and public education needs far into the 

21st century. Cooperative for Real Edu-

cation in Agricultural Management  

(CREAM) student advisor and Animal 

Science Major Carolyne Richardo (Class 

of 2017) spoke about the importance of 

the CREAM program and how construc-

tion of a new barn will propel the CREAM 

program forward in the rapidly advancing 

dairy industry. Read Carolyne's full 

speech on the adjacent page. Faculty, 

staff and students then had the oppor-

tunity to swing a silver sledgehammer to 

begin deconstruction of the free stall 

barn.  

You can be a part of the future of UVM by 

naming a barn, room or stall. Invest in 

the future of the CREAM program and 

advance the important work of the UVM 

Dairy Center of Excellence. Check out the 

naming opportunities at:  https://

asci.uvm.edu/cream/

name_opportunities.pdf 

Standing L to R:  Sarah Perlee, Carolyne Richardo, Fran Kinghorn, Ruth Blauwiekel, Hannah Lachance, Helen Maciejewski, Betsy Greene, Marcia Purvis, 

David Kerr, Sabrina Greenwood, Wendy Sorrell, Norm Purdie, Don Maynard. Kneeling L to R: Sarah Zeger, Katie Abisla, Sydney Friedman, Sam Frawley. 

CREAM Faculty Advisor Norm Purdie celebrates 

crashing through the open-stall barn with a sledge-

hammer to make way for the new CREAM barn and 

milking parlor. 
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